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Emergency Management Institute Announces Change in Baggage/Luggage 
Stipend Reimbursement under Incidental Travel Expenses 

Effective February 3, 2020, Baggage and Luggage fees will no longer be accepted or covered under stipend 
reimbursement for incidental travel.  This change in reimbursement practices is applicable to all students 
attending the Emergency Management Institute (EMI) at the National Emergency Training Center (NETC) in 
Emmitsburg, Maryland. 

This change provides a consistent approach to NETC reimbursement practices for both EMI and the 
National Fire Academy.  In addition, it will streamline the reimbursement process since students will be able 
to submit their requests for reimbursement immediately.  The cost savings from this change will also allow 
EMI to offer additional on-campus courses or additional seats in existing courses. 

The NETC student Welcome Package will be updated to reflect this change. 

EMI Point of Contact: 
For additional information, contact Christina Holtz at 301-447-1273 or email: christina.holtz@fema.dhs.gov.  
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